# THE ROUNDUP NEWSLETTER FOR BOOTS 'N' BUCKLES MARCH, 1991

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Hi,
We had a special Birthday this month,
our Mary Hendricks (Grand ma Mary)
celebrated her birthday with us. She
was 71 years young. The board
presented Mary with a Lifetime
Membership to Boots "N" Buckles. She is
loved by everyone who knows her.

We had a great Valentine Potluck Party and it was a huge success. There was a great selection of food and all of it was delicious. Thanks to everyone who participated in the potluck. These dances can only be successful if you, the dancers participate.

On March 8, 1991 we are going to have a Special Exhibition by our Competition Dancers. If you have never seen our competition dancers you are missing some great dancing. Our club is blessed with some very talented dancers. So, mark this date on your calendar and plan to come and see them.

Please, if anyone has any suggestions for dances or changes you would like to see let one of the Board Members know.

We would like more articles for our Roundup Letter if anyone has something they would like to put in it please give it to Al or Jan Barabe.

President, Shirley Johnson

#### WEST COAST SWING

On March 5, we will be offering a brand new Beginning I class for West Coast Swing. If you have never done the West Coast Swing and want to learn it, this is the class to start with. We are offering a discount for payment in advance for the full six week course. The cost for the six week session is \$24, if paid in full before the beginning of the first class. The cost of the six week course paid on a weekly basis is \$30. This could result in a \$6.00 saving per person. So as to not lose valuable lesson time, we would appreciate your coming at 7 pm to register for the Beginning I class and at 8:15 pm for the Beginning II class. Please also note the time change in these classes: Beginning I will start at 7:30 till 8:30 and Beginning II will begin at 8:45 till 9:45. We felt that 45 minutes was not long enough and we really need one hour to teach all we would like you to learn and have some practice time while there. Also, please do not hesitate to call upon Bill or myself to help you, before or after class, if you need assistance.

Bill and Charlotte Your Instructors

PLEASE DON'T FORGET TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP. PLEASE USE FORM ON COVER OF THIS NEWSLETTER.

#### SPECIAL GUEST INSTRUCTOR IN APRIL

Dave West will be doing a special waltz workshop on April 1st and 8th during the regular Monday dance class at Swiss Park.

## ATTENTION APRIL COMPETITION

There has been a change in the location of the competition in April. The Carson City Invitational is now going to be held at North Shore Tahoe at the Cal Neva Lodge, April 26, 27 & 28, 1991. For reservations at the Cal Neva call (800) 255-6382. Room rates are \$65 plus tax. This competition was originally scheduled at the Ormsby House in Carson City but this establishment was not accommodating enough for Country Western Dancers, as they would not provide a room for instructions in Country Western Dancing.

PLEASE DON'T FORGET TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP. PLEASE USE FORM ON COVER OF THIS NEWSLETTER.

### THE ROUNDUP EDITORIAL STAFF

Editor Jan & Al Barabe Articles by: Shirley Johnson Charlotte Skeeter

Material for next Roundup should be submitted to editor by March 25.

Send to: Jan & Al Barabe 1545 Salamanca Ct. Fremont CA. 94539

#### **B 'N' B JACKETS**

Jackets can be ordered from Gail Cone. Write your name, address, phone # and jacket size (xs,s,m,l, xl,xxl) and print the name you want on the front. Include a check for \$60.00 made out to Boots 'N' Buckles. Bring to any Friday night dance. We can only order when we have orders for six jackets.

Sorry, it was necessary to pass on the price increase from our jacket supplier. The cost to members is now \$60.00.